
Highlights of Board of Education Meeting
July 12, 2010


UNFINISHED BUSINESS

LCTC Addition Update
Kerry Dickemann presented a slide show of progress on the LCTC addition.  Superintendent Hadfield provided a financial update on the project.  
Discipline Evaluation Report 

Renee Slack presented the 2009-10 Discipline Evaluation Report for Osage Beach Elementary.
NEW BUSINESS
2009-10 Library Media Services Report
Nondas Bogart, recently retired District Coordinator of Library Services, presented an evaluation of the District’s Library Media Services for the 2009-2010 school year.  Ms. Bogart reported on planned activities for the 2010-11 school year.

2009-2010 Health Services Report
Sue Vize-Blankenship, Coordinator of School Health Services, presented the 2009-10 Health Services Report and planned activities for 2010-11.

2009-2010 Guidance Department Report
Barbara Gryte, District Guidance Services Coordinator, presented the Guidance Services Evaluation report for 2009-10 and planned activities for 2010-2011.

Action on Bids for 2010-11 School Year for Propane Gas, Heating Oil, Gasoline, Milk and Ice Cream Products, Bread and Tires
A summary of the bids was reviewed.  Recommendations were made and approved with the following companies.
Milk & Ice Cream Products…………Hiland Dairy

Bread Products………………………Hostess Brands


Propane Gas…………………………S & W Propane 


Tires…………………………………TCI Tire


Motor Fuel – Heating Oil……………Lakeland Oil

Secure Our Schools Grant
The Board approved a federal grant to increase safety on our campus.  This grant contains a 50% match provision.  The total grant is $56,098.  The District would be responsible for half of this amount, $28,049.  Funding will be utilized to purchase backpacks, to implement a consistent Emergency Response Plan district-wide, install security cameras at Horizons, install a controlled access system at LCTC and Horizons, install a rapid communication system at LCTC, and to conduct a formal school safety assessment.  

School Improvement Report
Dr. Henry updated the Board on school improvement initiatives in the District.  A year-end wrap up has been held.  MAP results have not yet arrived, but local data was reviewed.  There is a renewed focus on communication with parents and stakeholders through the web and School Reach as well as a need to more fully utilize the webpage.  The Professional Development Committee will meet next week and will develop goals for the Board’s approval.  Solution Tree will be brought back again next year through use of Federal funds to train about 50 more people on Professional Learning Communities.

Contract with Climax Springs to Provide Educational Services
The Board moved to contract between the Climax Springs R-IV School District and the Camdenton R-III School District to provide educational services for Sydney Van Meter for the 2010-11 school year.
Approve 2010-11 Tuition Rate
Tuition rates have been calculated based on expenditures and revenue.  Tuition rates from other Districts were reviewed.  The Board tabled action until further study can be completed.
